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28th March 2007

Dear Jacqueline

RE:
Service Level Agreement for provider services
We are pleased to enclose copies of the Service Level agreements with your children’s and adult services ready for your signature.

As I am sure you are aware we have been working closely with Carolyn Wilson and Gerry Moir on the negotiations needed to bring us to the point where both parties are happy to sign the agreements.  Between the 2 parties there is recognition that more work is needed to build a more robust agreement that will support both parties as we move closer to the Provider service being arms length from the PCT.

We have agreed to produce an agreement for adult, out of hospital services and children’s services across the 2 PCTs rather than separate agreements for each PCT. This reflects our view that we wish to define the services to be commissioned for the whole population.

We have agreed that further work is needed in a number of areas over the next few weeks to further develop the robustness of the agreement. These are:

Finance and Staffing.

Each agreement sets out a global sum for each service, which is the total amount available to the provider services. We have agreed that we will further define the finance available to each service as part of the ongoing development of service specifications and the work on establishments. We anticipate having a robust picture of provider budgets and associated establishments service by service completed by the end of April 2007.

Activity.

We recognise the huge problems you face in providing accurate activity profiles due to the problems with information systems and the impact of the recruitment freeze in the PCT.  Rather than have an agreement where neither party is happy with the activity schedules we have agreed the following timetable:

· By the end of Q1
agree activity profile for each service

· By the end of Q2
benchmarking undertaken against agreed profile

· Q3 and Q4

monitoring against profile and agreement for 2008/09.

Commissioning intentions
We will write to you under separate cover setting out our intentions for children’s services and adults, out of hospital care for the coming year. This will include our plans for the development of service specifications and where relevant, timescales for the completion of the work.

We have also agreed with Carolyn and Gerry a process for taking forward the development of specifications as we work together on improving services.

Please do not hesitate to contact us if you have any concerns regarding the agreements.

Please can you return one signed copy of each agreement to us for our records.

We both look forward to working with your services through the coming year.

Yours sincerely

Catherine Pelley
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